
TEMPORARY CHANGE OF CONSULAR SERVICE 

CONSULATE-GENERAL OF JAPAN IN MIAMI 

OCTOBER 28th, 2022 

 

 

The consular services will be handled as follows. We appreciate your understanding and 

cooperation. 

 

1. Applications or notifications for procedures related to family register, nationality, or 

certificates (excluding authentication of signatures, valid passport possession, and valid 

driver’s license possession), and visas are recommended to be mailed-in. Please contact 

us at the phone number or e-mail addresses below for more information. 

 

2. Applications for Japanese passports, authentication of signatures, valid passport 

possession, and valid driver’s license possession are required to apply in person. Please 

make an appointment beforehand (see contact information below). 

 

3. Please refrain from visiting the consular office if you are not feeling well. 

 

 

<Contact Information> 

Phone: +1(305)530-9090 (Weekdays: 9:00 am – 12:30 pm, 1:30 pm – 5:00 pm) 

E-Mail: 

ryoji1@mi.mofa.go.jp (Japanese passport / Resident report / Overseas election) 

ryoji2@mi.mofa.go.jp (Certification / Family registration / Nationality ) 

consular1@mi.mofa.go.jp (Visa) 
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